COUNTY COUNSEL MEMORANDUM

RACHEL VAN MULLEM
COUNTY COUNSEL
805-568-2950
DATE: July 17, 2023
TO: Each Member of the Board of Supervisors
Mona Miyasato, County Executive Officer
FROM: Brian Pettit, Deputy County Counsel 7//
RE: Facilitation Report — Appeal of Change of Ownership, Change of Guarantor, and

Change of Operator for the Las Flores Pipeline System, (formerly Plains All American
Lines 901/903) (Case Nos. 88-DPF-033 (RV01)z, 88-CP-60 (RV01), 88-DPF-25cz,
85-DP-66¢cz, 83-DP-25¢z)

The Office of County Counsel offered to conduct a facilitation meeting to discuss possible
resolution of the issues on appeal. The parties did not mutually agree to participate in the
County’s facilitation; therefore, no County-led facilitation occurred.

This appeal is now scheduled to be heard by your Board.

Please contact me or Chief Assistant Amber Holderness with any questions.

Copy: Planning & Development



